
From Pastor Scudder’s Desk 

Faith Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Weekly Schedule: 

 Sunday School & Adult 

Bible Study 8:15 am 

 Divine Service              

9:30 am 

 D & T Classes Sundays 

11:00am 

 Confirmation & Ark 

classes Wednesdays @ 

6:00-7:30pm 5th & 

7th grade     

 Thursday Men’s Bible     

Study 6:00am    
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Special Activities: 

 Board of Ed.           

April 9 @ 7:00pm 

 Church Council       

April10 @ 7:30pm 

 Board of Elders           

April 12 @ 7:00pm 

 

Lutheran Hour 

7 a.m. 

Sunday—KILJ FM 105.5 

 

KOKX 95.3 10:30 a.m. 

The Faith Lutheran Newsletter is a monthly publication of  
 Faith Evangelical Lutheran Church, a congregation of  

the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod. 
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 No one would ever 
mistake a church for a 
hospital. A person, who is 
injured in an accident or 
develops a high fever during 
the night, would not drive to 
a church for help. There is no 
trained medical staff at 
churches. There is no round-
the-clock emergency room. 
There is no medicine. The 
images of symbols that have 
been used for the Church are 
many and varied. Rock. City 
on a Hill. Ship. A Vine 
bearing Fruit. But, Hospital? 
The Church as Hospital? The 
Rock, the City, the Ship and 
the Vine, all leave a clear 
footprint of strength, vitality, 
or productivity. Hospital? 
What footprint does hospital 
leave behind? Sickness. 
Weakness. Death. 
 In reality, the Holy, 
Christian Church shows forth 
both strength and sickness, 
vitality and weakness, 
productivity and death. She is 
so strong that the gates of 
hell cannot prevail against 
Her, yet, She is so sickly that 
those of Her number are in 
constant need of doctoring. 
Interestingly, it was Jesus 
Himself who could be 
credited for the picture of the 
Church as Hospital. The 
Church is full of sick people. 
Sinners. Our Lord said, 
“Those who are well have no 
need of a physician, but those 
who are sick.” 
 Now consider this. 
What if your local hospital 
had no trained staff, no round
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-the-clock care and no 
medicine? What if you went 
to your local hospital with a 
broken leg and the people 
running it said, “You’re not 
as bad as you think you are. 
You’re in good enough 
shape. Don’t worry about 
your condition. Here are a 
few sugar tablets. Take 
them.” 

Worse. Consider 
this. What if you went to a 
church as a sinner and heard, 
“You’re not as bad as you 
think you are. You’re better 
than most. Try real hard to 
do your best. You certainly 
don’t want to hurt your 
neighbor on purpose. And, 
you’re certainly not trying to 
anger God. Here, take a 
couple of these ‘Help Your 
Self-Esteem’ every day. 
You’ll soon feel better.” 

The Church is a 
hospital. She cares for the 
sick and the dying. Her 
patients know that they have 
nothing good in themselves. 
They are aware of their 
illness, their illness unto 
death. No amount of 
sweetness, niceness, 
sugariness, or self-will will 
cure this sickness. However, 
the very Man who identified 

the sick is the very Man who 
cures the sick. Some 
mockingly referred to this 
Man as the Physician. 
“Physician, heal yourself,” 
they said. Little did they 
know, or believe, He had 
come to heal them! So, as the 
Physician was wounded for 
our transgressions, so by the 
Physician’s stripes we are 
healed. 

Now the Christian 
Church has the medicine; 
Christ, the Physician of body 
and soul, and Him crucified. 
His death is the death of all 
that debilitates us. His 
resurrection is the cure for 
that sting – death. Thanks be 
to God who gives us the 
victory through our Lord 
Jesus, the Great Physician. 

This month we 
celebrate the Great 
Physician’s resurrection last 
and He continues to give us 
His medicine of immortality 
each and every day! Thanks 
be to God! 
 
The Lord be with you! … 
Amen! 

Pastor Scudder 

  

T-shirt Sales 
Old Threshers will be selling T-
shirt . Cost is $10.00 for youth 
sizes S-XL Adults cost $12.00 
for sizes S-3XL. Shirt will be on 
sale March 25—April 29. 

Checks can be made to Faith Lutheran Old 
Threshers. A sample of the T-shirt and the order 
form will be out side the office. 
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April Duties: 

Elders 

Jeremy Andreasen 

Kirk Hillman 

 

Altar Guild 

Melissa Bacher 

 

Acolytes 

4/1 Early—Katie Bacher 

4/1 Late-   Brody McCall 

4/8          Carson Andreasen 

4/15        Isaac Lehman 

4/22        Katie Bacher 

4/29        Brody McCall 

    

 

Ushers 

Gregg Hall 

Cal Bloebaum 

Caleb George 

Ben Bacher 

Coffee Servers 

4/1 

4/8 

4/15 

4/22 

4/29 

 

A big THANK YOU to all  

members who served as 

 organists, ushers, and  

coffee servers last month.   

This is just another part of 

STEWARDSHIP in action at 

Faith.   

 

Serving Next Month 
 

Elders 

Wade Edwards 

Bob Eldridge 

 

Altar Guild 

Claudia Eldridge 

 

Acolytes 

5/6    Carson Andreasen 

5/13  Isaac Lehman 

5/20  Katie Bacher 

5/27  Brody McCall 

Please include in your prayers this month 
April 

4/1 Ryker Valadez son of Ki Krabill & Jonhatan 
 

4/1  Hayden Hesseltine son of Chad & Becky 
 

4/8 Emersen Dodds daughter of Jacob & Sarah 
 

4/15 Hadley Freese daughter of Renee & Tyler 
 

4/22 Zachariah Smith son of Kari 
 

4/22 Lucas Forquer son of Adam & Kim 
 

4/29 Kinnley Forbess 
 

Each week there will be a family listed in the 
bulletin these are Son Shine families, please add 

them to your prayer list. 

 Blood Drive May 9 3:00pm-6:00pm SonShine Academy News 

As of this writing, our 3 
classes for fall of 2018 are 
full!  We give thanks to 
God for everyone of His 
little blessings!  Son Shine 
will be on Easter break 
March 30-April 3.  We will 
walk to the library April 26 
and 27.  We will have some 
art work displayed at the 

Thank you for you 

continued support of the  

SonShine script program.  

When you purchase the  

Hy Vee Gift Cards & 

Certificates, the preschool 

will receive 10% for the 

shopping cards, & 15% for 

the certificates.  Someone 

from the preschool board 

will be selling the cards 

and certificates after 

church, each Sunday, or 

you can stop in at the 

office Monday thru 

Thursday 8:00 am—Noon. 

 

 LWML 

NEWS 

LWML will  
assembling baby 
layette kits on 
April 12  @ 
7:00pm. Hostess 
will be Bev 
Wibben. 
Remember all 
ladies are part of 
LWML and are 
welcome to join 
us. Reminder 
Mite Box Sunday 
is the last Sunday 
of the Month.  

library.  Stop by to see 
it!  Dates coming up:  
Ark day will be 
Thursday, May 3.  We 
will have our YES 
celebrations on May 23 
and 24. 



Volume 9 Issue 4 Page 3 

 
  
 Question:  
 
 

What are 
comets and what 

are they made of?  
 

Thus God made the firmament, 
and di-vided the waters which were 
under the firmament from the waters 
which were above the firmament; and it 
was so (Genesis 1:7)  
 
Comets are icy objects in space that 
release dust or gas when they approach 
the sun. They are typically made of ice, 
dust, and frozen gases, and some even 
have a rocky core. Comets are very 
small compared to a planet and usually 
have highly elliptical (egg-shaped) 
orbits. Some comets are called “sun-
grazers.” They completely disintegrate 
when they get close to the sun; they 
may even crash right into it! When a 
comet nears the sun, it heats up and the 
gases and ice break off of the comet, 
making it smaller and leaving a beautiful 
trail of debris. This is where meteor 
showers come from. When the earth 
passes through the previous path of a 
comet, these pieces burn up as they fall 
into our atmosphere. This means that 
comets can’t last billions of years and 
this is a good confirmation that the solar 
system (including comets) is not that 
old.  
 
The age of creation is based on the  
Bible’s genealogies. When we calculate 
the numbers in these genealogies, we 
get an age around 6,000 years (e.g., 
4,000 years from creation to Christ). 
Comets make sense in a young solar 
system.  
 
Next months question:  
How far away is the next galaxy?  
 
Bible References:  
Isaiah 55:9, Job 22:12, Psalm 147:4  
Look for the answer in next month’s  
Newsletter!!  
 
 

Remember kids, if you have a question about God, the 
Bible, Church, please write it down and place it in Pastor 

Scudder’s  
mailbox, or e-mail it to him at 

pastorscuddermr@gmail.com 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

  4    Tammy Stark 
  5    Mikayla Mabeus 
  7    Katrina Bacher  
  9    Tina Hill 
10    Wanda Potts 
16    Lori Rodgers 
17   Cindy Cotton 
18   Tammie Huff 
23   Claudia Eldridge 
24   Dane Lehman  
26    Juanita Savely 
27    Jeff Weiss 
28   LaMae Gerst 
29    Caleb Kuster 
30    Dana Kuster 

The Birthday Song 
A glad and Happy 

Birthday, 
 we wish to you our 

friends. 
May God our heavenly  

Father,  
a birthday blessing send. 
A happy, happy birthday,  

all beautiful with love.  
And bright with many  

blessings,  
from our dear Lord above.  

Easter Breakfast 
The Youth will be serving Easter breakfast 
following the Sunrise Service. Please be here by 
7:00am to help serve. On Saturday, March 31 we 

will be setting up for Easter breakfast please be here by 1:00pm to 
help set up.  
Parents please bring a dozen cinnamon rolls or donuts, to share for 
Easter breakfast. 
Easter Breakfast Sign up sheet– Youth are asking for donations for 
Easter Breakfast if you could help please sign up out side the office. 
Please have items here by Friday, March 30. 

Youth News  

(Grades 6-12) 

The Mt. 
Pleasant 
Christian 
School is 
collecting Box 

Tops now through the end of the 
school year to raise money for 
roof repairs.  There is a 
collection container here at 
church- please watch for them 
on your food packaging and clip 
them out- any help is 
appreciated! 



 

 

Youth Group Leader Needed 
 
The board of Education is looking for a 
new Youth Leader or        Co-Youth 
Leaders If you are interested please let 
the Board of Education or Pastor know 
as soon as possible. Please prayerfully 
consider becoming a Youth Leader as 
the youth are the future of our church. 

Old Thresher Committee is donating $1,000 for 
Take Away Hunger. We are challenging the congre-
gation to donate a $1,000 also so we can donate 
$2,000 to Take Away Hunger. There is a donation 
basket in the narthex outside the sanctuary for do-
nations. Help us reach our goal. Also the congrega-
tion will be filling Take Away Hunger sacks on April 

8. We will need 30 people to help fill the sacks. So  
please sign up to help 

SUMMER CAMP 
Thinking Summer, remember 
that Camp Io-Dis-E-Ca regis-
trations are now open. Faith 
offers scholarships to camp. 
$50 for half a week and $100 
for a full week. Check out the 
camps on the bulletin board 
for early registration. 

Looking for College or High 
School Graduates  
 
The Board of Education is search-
ing for any high school or college 
graduate as we would like to honor 
them with having a cake reception 
in May or June. Please call/e-mail 
the church office or notify any 
board member so we can celebrate 
and post their accomplishments.  

Baby Layette Kits 
LWML be assembling Baby Layette 
Kits at our April meeting, If anyone 
could help donate please check out the 
list below or in the hallway. Items 
should be here by April 12.  They may 
be place in the basket in the hallway. 
 
-baby wipes ( small pack/traveling size) 
-pacifiers 
-bottles 
-sleepers 
-onesies (1-piece under-
wear) 
-receiving blankets 
-baby blankets 

MEET YOUR ELDER 
 
Meet Marty George 
 
 I was born to Lutheran parents in West Central Illinois. I am the 
youngest of three children. Growing up in small town America has its 
benefits. Everyone knew everyone else and would be very watchful of 
those around. I was interested, at a young age, to tinker with stuff. 
How things worked was very intriguing to me. I still like to tinker 
today. It’s ironic that I moved up here to the Mt. Pleasant area 28 
years ago. My father was raised in rural Lockridge and my mother 
was raised in Mt. Pleasant. I still have several cousins, aunts and 
uncles that live in the area. 
 A job with Heatilator (Hearth & Home Technologies) was 
what brought me here. I worked as a draftsmen then a CAD product 
designer, for Heatilator, for 15 years. I then worked for Case/New 
Holland, in Burlington, from 2005 to 2009, doing design on CAD for 
their dozers. I took on new adventures from 2009 to 2011, becoming a 
non-traditional full time college student at SCC in West Burlington 
majoring in Graphic Design Communications. I graduated in the 
spring of 2011 with my A.A. I went back to Case and did more CAD 
design for their dozer line, till God once again changed the direction 
of my life. In 2013 I was back working in Mt. Pleasant, this time for 
CECO Building Systems, detailing custom steel buildings. 
 My hobbies include peddle boating, woodworking, 

photography and spending time out at Lake Geode and Lake Darling. 

I live in New London with my wife Sue and our teenage seniors, 

Caleb and Lauren. Sue has been a blessing in my life. She has been a 

Son Shine preschool teacher for the past 8 years, as well as the 

church's administrative assistant. She has helped me to come out of 

my shell and be more involved in the church. Caleb has been accepted 

at Iowa Central Community College and will be attending there this 

coming fall studying broadcasting communications. Lauren was 

accepted to Southern Illinois University in marine biology. I have a 20 

yr. old daughter, Hannah, which is currently living with her mom in 

Illinois. Thru the good times and rough times, I continue to cling to 

the promise that God has given each and every one of us, the gift of 

grace and salvation through His Son Jesus Christ. I look forward to 

continuing my services as usher and elder at Faith Lutheran Church in 

Mt. Pleasant. 
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Faith Lutheran Church 

Reverend Michael R. Scudder 

910 East Mapleleaf Drive 

Mount Pleasant, IA  52641 

319.385.8427 

faithlc39@gmail.com 

www.faithsonshine.com 

Sun 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 
6:30pm Easter  
Sunrise Service 
8:00am Sunrise 
Breakfast 
9:30 am 
Divine Service 

  2 

 

 

3 

 

4 

6:00-7:30pm 

Confirmation & Ark 

classes 

 

 

Bulletin items due 

5 

 

6 7 

 
 
8:15 am 
Sunday School  
9:30 am  
Divine Service  
 
 

9 
Board of Ed. 
7:00pm 
 
 

10 

Choir 6:30pm 

Church Council 

7:30pm 

11 

6:00-7:30pm 

Confirmation & Ark 

classes 

 

 

Bulletin items due 

12 

Men’s Bible Study 

6:00am 

7:00pm LWML 

7:00pm Elders 

 

 

 

13 

 

14 

 

 
 
8:15am 
Sunday School 
9:30 am 
Divine Service 

 

16 
Son Shine Board 
Meeting 1:00pm 
 
 
 

 

17 

Choir 6:30pm 

 

 

 

 

18 

6:00-7:30pm 

Confirmation & Ark 

classes 

 

 

Bulletin items due 

19 

 

Men’s Bible Study 

6:00am 

 

 

 

20 21 

Newsletter 

Items 

Due 

 
 
8:15am 
Sunday School 
9:30 am 
Divine Service 
 
 
 

23 
 

24 

Choir 6:30pm 

25 

6:00-7:30pm 

Confirmation & Ark 

classes 

 

 

 

Bulletin items due 

26 

Men’s Bible Study 

6:00am 

27 28 

 
 
8:15am 
Sunday School 
9:30 am 
Divine Service 
 
Mite Box Sunday 

30      

       

8  

15  

22  

29  

1 

Pastor on Vacation April 2-April 6 



 
 
 

Call to order:   The meeting was called to order by Pres. Marc Moeller.  Those present were:  Pastor, Don Lange, Harvey Ungerman, Greg Hall, 
Tracy Bloebaum, John Vantiger, Marty George and Claudia Eldridge 
Devotions/Prayer  Pastor opened devotions with a reading from Psalm 119:  9-16;  a psalm of comfort  which praises God, his Word and helps 
us against false teachers, followed by a prayer 
Reports of Officers:-Pastor’s Report:  The adult class is finished.  The Yoders (our first family from the Preschool mission) will be joining the 
church on Palm Sunday, March 25 and their daughter Sofia will be baptized that day.  Also the Joel Rees family, transferring from Burlington, 
will join on that day.   Confirmation is going well.  Students need to spend more time on memory work.  There is no confirmation this year.  It 
will always be celebrated the first Sunday in May.  This year we will have our Voter’s meeting on that day. Pastor will be leaving Easter Sunday 
evening to go to Colorado for his sister’s birthday and the anniversary of his mother’s death.   
-President’s report:  none 
-Vice President’s report: none 
-Secretary’s report: Previously printed 
-Treasurer’s report:  Don Lange reported that we have spent approximately $37,000.00 but have only taken in $34,000.00, which leaves us with 
a $3000 deficient. One of the reasons for this is that some of our expenses are paid once each year and these have been paid.  There is 
$15,387.00 in our account and approximately $48,000 in special funds.  Major improvements have $13,000. Overall, he stated that “we are in 
good shape.”  Motion to accept the report was made by John and seconded by Tracy.  Passed. 
-Financial secretary’s report:  Greg addressed the Council in regard to the offering envelopes.  This year the total number ordered was 

decreased to 65 (due to declining membership and option for automatic debit of accounts for contributions.)  59 sets were used and the others 

were for growth or if we needed them.  Orders for next year are to be made by the end of this month to receive our discount.  He was 

requesting that 10 additional envelope sets by added to the order for next year.  This will allow for new members, confirm ands, and requests 

by previous members who had previously had envelopes.  This will help with the confusion in the offering plates each Sunday.  After discussion, 

he will ask Sue to order them. 

Board reports:-Elder’s report:  Marty reported that the Maps for missions (Iowa, U.S. and world) will be put up after Easter.  These will show 
our contributions for the last three years and the dollar amounts. The Elders and Pastor will be attending a Church Safety Seminar @ Pleasant 
Hill on Monday, March 19 and Tuesday, March 20. 
-Trustee’s report:  John reported that there is water under the basement floor at the Parsonage.  They drilled a hole and water shot out.  They 
believe it is coming in from the SE corner.  They are waiting for it to rain to see better from where the water comes. 
-Board of Education report:  Tracy reported that the BOE is still looking for Youth leader(s).  BOE will be helping with the Easter breakfast.  They 
are looking for names for high school and college graduates for the reception.  Libby volunteered to be the BOE rep on the Tree committee.  
The offering amount from Sunday school and to whom it goes will be given to Sue so that it can be forwarded.   
-Son Shine report:  Registration is finished for next year.  All three classes are full.  The State has been here and all is OK.   The Petting Zoo will 
be May 3. 
Standing Committee reports: 
-Old Thresher’s:  There will be an Old Thresher’s meeting on Thursday, March 15, at 7 p.m.   
-Memorial:  Don Spenner approved the purchase of 2 new candle lighters from Karen’s memorial.  Deb Coleman’s son will be contacted to see 
if one of the old ones can be repaired.  The wooden box (made by Dennis Jansen from one of the trees taken down) will be used to hold oil jars 
for the candles.  Bev approved using Ed’s memorial for this.   
Special Committee reports:  none 
Unfinished Business:  none 
New Business:  Don Lange presented a proposal for use of the two Mediacom debit cards that we got as a thank you gift for joining Mediacom.  
Harvey made the following motion:  That the two $500.00 MediaCom gift cards given as a thank you for signing up are given to Sue and Sara as 
a gift.  Second by John.  Motion approved. 
Next Council Meeting :   April 10, 2018  at 7:30 p.m. 
Adjournment and  Closing:  Lord’s prayer 
Respectfully submitted:  Claudia Eldridge, Secretary 
wŜǇƻǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǇƻǎŀƭǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǳǇƻƴ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘΦ 

 

President Marc Moeller called the meeting to order immediately after church.  The following Council members  were 
present:  Marc Moeller,  Don Lange, Marty George, Tracy Bloebaum, Harvey Ungerman, and  Claudia Eldridge. 
 
The meeting was called to approve the withdrawing of an amount from the Henry County Mission Fund to supplement 
donations to Take away Hunger in order to reach $1000.00 from the congregation.. ($1000.00 was previously pledged by 
OT committee. This will make the total donation of $2000.00 on April 8, 2018.) 
 
After a short discussion, the motion was made by Don Lange and seconded by Tracy Bloebaum.  Motion passed. 
President Marc Moeller adjourned meeting. 

Church Council Meeting, March 13, 2018 

Special Council Meeting March 18, 2018 


